
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

The National Black Church Initiative (NBCI) is deeply indebted to several individuals and 
organizations that have supported the process of putting this plan together. 

They include the Rev. Sheldon Williams, senior pastor of the Co-op City Baptist Church in 
Bronx, New York; the Rev. Mark McCleary, senior pastor of the Liberty Seventh Day Adventist 
Church in Maryland; Dr. James McCoy of the Morehouse School of Medicine; Dr. Evelyn Lewis 
of the Lewis International Consulting Company; and Dr. Owen Garrett of the Bridge Clinical 
Consulting Company. 

The members of the NBCI COVID-19 Data and Information Committee: Chair Dr. Joseph 
Webster, Dr. William Strudwick, Dr. Anthony Ibe, Dr. Lisa Fitzpatrick, Dr. Walter Faggett, Dr. 
Fabian Sandoval, Dr. Elena Fuentes-Afflick, Dr. Glenn Flores, and Dr. Mario Pacheco. 

The NBCI would also like to thank our editorial and technical staff, including Rose Berman, 
Hazel Afolain, and William Joseph, who is the chief technology and multimedia manager of the 
NBCI.   

I also want to specially thank the President of the Biotechnology Innovation Organization (BIO) 
Dr. Michelle McMurry Heath; its Vice President for Infectious Diseases and Diagnostics Policy, 
Phyllis A. Arthur, MBA; and its Executive Vice President for Emerging Companies and Senior 
Vice President of Science and Regulatory Affairs, E. Cartier Esham, Ph.D. 

Appreciation goes to Thomas Tighe, President and CEO of Direct Relief, Damon N. Taugher, 
Direct Relief’s Vice President for Global Programs, and Sarah Gloria, the organization’s grant 
coordinator.   

Last but never least, we thank the member churches and the Board of Directors of the NBCI for 
having faith in me to lead. 


